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Dear Parents/Carers,  

HAPPY NEW YEAR AND WELCOME TO 2020!  

Hopefully you have all had a lovely break and everyone is feeling suitably rested for the term ahead. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at our various Christmas events before the holidays and, as always, 

we are very grateful for your support.  

This term will see the start of our major building work project to create our new classrooms for our 

Simmonds Room pupils in the heart of the school. We are aware that this might cause a bit of disrup-

tion but we are fully confident that the final outcome (hopefully before Easter!) will be well worth it. 

Best Wishes,  

Alison Helm: Head Teacher 

All after School Clubs will start again on Monday January 13th. 

There are still some spaces available in some of our clubs so if your child is not 

currently attending two after school clubs, please come and speak to the school 

office to sign them up. 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 

We raised a whopping £1025 in our 

Christmas Fair at the end of last 

term. Thank you to everyone that 

contributed towards this and this 

money will be used to help reno-

vate our playground bus and for the 

2 new table tennis tables in the 

playground. Thank you, in particu-

lar, to the members of the PTA that 

helped us arrange this event. 

Is your child in Year 2? 

On Monday 20th January at 9.15am and 5pm, we are having 

a year 2 SATS meeting where we will show parents the sam-

ple CPG books, talk through expectations and share some of 

the resources you can use to support your child in the lead 

up to SATS. Please speak to Ms Khadam or Ms Dwelly if you 

have any further questions about this. 
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        Year 2 Maths Workshop 

If your child is in Year 2, please join us on 

Thursday 30th January from 9.15—10.30am 

for a Maths Workshop. 

Come along to find out about how to help 

your child with their maths learning. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Spring Term Events: 

W.c 13th Jan: All after school clubs start 

Monday 20th Jan: Year 2 SATS Meeting 

Friday 17th Jan: Dodgeball competition 

Thursday 23rd Jan: Yr 6 trip to Natural  

History Museum 

Friday 24th Jan: Football competition 

Thursday 30th Jan: Year 2 Parents’ Maths 

Workshop 

Friday 31st Jan: NSPCC Maths Day 

W.c 3rd Feb: Year 5 trip to The Lake      

District 

Tuesday 11th Feb: E-safety day 

HALF TERM: MONDAY 17th FEB until FRI-

DAY 21st FEB 

Food Bank Trussell Trust  

We don’t think anyone in our community 
should have to face going hungry. 
That’s why we provide three days’ nu-
tritionally balanced emergency food 
and support to local people who are re-
ferred to us in crisis. We are part of a 
nationwide network of food banks, sup-
ported by The Trussell Trust, working 
to combat poverty and hunger across 
the UK. 

If you have any questions regarding the 
food bank or think you may need to use 
their service please contact: 

Ms L. Harris 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

 

https://newham.foodbank.org.uk/about/ 

https://newham.foodbank.org.uk/about/

